
 HOW TO AVOID FALLING IN LOVE WITH A JERK: 
The Foolproof Way to Follow Your Heart without Losing 

your mind  
(Previously published in hardcover as How to Avoid Marrying a Jerk) by John 
Van Epp, Ph.D. 
 
Based on years of research on marital and premarital happiness, How to Avoid 
Falling in Love with a Jerk will help you break destructive dating patterns that 
have kept you from finding the love you deserve: 
 

 Ask the right questions to inspire meaningful, revealing conversations 
with your partner 
 

 Judge character based on compatibility, relationship skills, friends, and 
patterns from family and previous relationships 
 

 Resolve your own emotional baggage so you’re ready for a healthy 
relationship 
 

JOHN VAN EPP, Ph.D., conducts seminars and workshops worldwide on 
marriage and relationships.  His popular video program, How to Avoid Marrying 
a Jerk, is being taught by certified instructors internationally in thousands of 
churches, singles organizations, educational and agency settings, and 
throughout the military.  Visit his website at www.johnvanepp.com. 
 

WHAT THE EXPERTS ARE SAYING ABOUT HOW TO AVOID FALLING 
IN LOVE WITH A JERK 
 

“Eye-opening and practical, How to Avoid Falling in Love with a Jerk is for 
anyone who’s tired of dating and wants to finally find ‘the one.’”—JOHN 
GRAY, AUTHOR OF Men Are from Mars, Women Are from Venus 
 

“An insightful and creative contribution to managing the complexity of choosing 
a life partner.  I heartily recommend it.” –HARVILLE HENDRIX, Ph.D., 
author of Getting the Love You Want and Keeping the Love you Find. 
 

“Don’t be part of the ‘where-was-this book-when-I needed it?’ crowd.  It’s not 
too late—read it now!”—PAT LOVE, Ed.D., author of The Truth About Love 
and Hot Monogamy  
 

“This is an excellent book to be read by college age students and above as well as 
people who have experienced a divorce.”—JIM CORY, D.Min., General 
Presbyter of the Presbytery of Western Colorado 
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Presbytery in Brief 
 
 At our Sept. 21 & 22 meeting at the Covenant Presbyterian Church in Grand Junction:  

 The Rev. David Ezekiel (Synod Exec.) reported that this is a time of transition for Synods.  Many are 
downsizing, reducing staff, or partnering with other Synods.  The Synod of the Rocky Mtns. is beginning a 
process (led by our own Jan Gammill) to determine its future mission and structure. 

 The Clerk reported that the Presbytery will be voting on the various amendments proposed by the recent 
General Assembly at our May 2013 meeting.  None of these amendments are particularly controversial. 

 Commissioners Steve Nofel and Barb Ter Louw reported on this past summer’s General Assembly.  Steve indicated that there 
was a seemingly conscious decision to “slow down” in regard to the more controversial issues facing the church.  The Assembly 
voted 52% to 49% not to change the definition of marriage (from “a man and a woman” to “two persons”) and by 313 to 311 not to 
divest from certain companies.  Given the overload of reports and proposed amendments, it is understandable that one of the 
amendments being sent to the presbyteries will require the support of a second presbytery for any new overtures to the Assembly. 

 The Rev. Kevin Keaton (our Board of Pensions representative) noted that the Board is inviting letters of objection over the 
Board’s new policy to offer coverage for “domestic partners.”  Pension dues will rise to 33% in 2013. 

 Beth Gilleece demonstrated the Presbytery’s new website (wcopresbytery.org) and gave instructions on how to use the various 
forums and discussion groups. 

 Under the Consent Docket the Presbytery maintained the mileage reimbursement rate for 2013 at $.40 per mile, voted small 
raises for the Clerk and Administrative Assistant/Communications Administrator (and increased her hours), authorized the 
Committee on Ministry to allow an interim pastor to become the next installed pastor in certain situations, and designated the cluster 
leaders as “church volunteers” who will receive an annual stipend of $2500 each. 

 The Presbytery elected the Rev. Pat Bailey as our new moderator for 2014.  Elder Roger Koch will be the moderator for 2013.  
And the Rev. Rick Underwood was elected to be the second cluster leader for the central cluster (along with Elder Thelma Starner).  
The Presbytery also elected new members of its various standing committees. 

 The Presbytery celebrated the upcoming retirement of the Rev. Jim Cory (General Presbyter) as of 12/31/12.  Presbyters 
presented Jim with an engraved Waterford Crystal platter and a silver chalice (made in the 1850’s). 

 The Presbytery approved per capita requests for 2013 totaling $38.55 (almost a $2.00 per person decrease) and an Ecclesiastical 
Budget of $73,591.  The Presbytery approved a Mission Budget of $75,873. 

 The Presbytery met and got to know two new members: the Rev. Beau Smith (new pastor at FPC Durango) and the Rev. Blake 
Blakesly (an honorably retired member who transferred here from Philadelphia Presbytery). 

 After extensive discussion the Presbytery voted to defer any payments (interest or principal) on the loan to the Florida Mesa 
Presbyterian church for two years. 

 The Presbytery voted to certify Alan TeBrink “ordination ready” as soon as he completes his CPE requirement through the San 
Juan Regional Medical Center. 
Vicki Sutton reported that the Presbyterian Women are planning a Retreat sometime next Spring.  Dates and place to be announced. 
 
 The next Presbytery meeting will be May 22 & 23 (Wednesday & Thursday), 2013, at the Monument Presbyterian Church 
in Grand Junction.  (There is no Winter meeting scheduled.  Instead the clusters are expected to meet sometime in January or 
February.) 

Reminder 
 

Please submit the Theological Educational 
money from your congregations during the Month 

of November and not December for the 
contributions to be counted in the 2012 fiscal 
year. This is due to the timing of Theological 
Education year end closing of their Financial 

records.  

Visit the Website  at  
Www.wcopresbytery.org 

 

See events, information about our congregations, our new 
presbytery structure and our Blog.  

 
Also if you would like to be a part of our communication 

Forum please send your name, email address, the 
Congregation you are a member of to 

beth@wcopresbytery.org so she can register you and send 
you basic information.  

 
Also if you would prefer to get this newsletter via email 

please also send an email to the above address 











GENERAL PRESBYTER PRESBYTERY REPORT 
September 21-22, 2012 

 
When I interviewed in April 2007 for the General Presbyter position here in Western Colorado, I told the search committee that I 
could promise them, health permitting, five years of service.  We would then have to negotiate my future service.  Fortunately I 
have been able to fulfill my promise.  Neither one of us knew at that time that a recession would hit in 2008 and that the Synod 
Mission Grant money that pays for my position would disappear in 2013.  As a result it has provided a time to prepare for the 
transition of my position to a cluster model and has given me a graceful departure. 
 
One of the old hymns that I learned as a child has a few lines that I will never forget.  It goes: “Count your many blessings, name 
them one by one.  Count your many blessings, see what God has done.”  In my final report to Council, I want to note twelve of the 
many blessings that I have experienced over the past five years. 
 
1.  At age sixty-five I was invited to become your General Presbyter and had my moving expenses paid to move to Colorado, a 

state where I had spent most of my vacations all my life. 

2. After thirty-eight years serving as a pastor or as an associate pastor in nine different churches, I was given the opportunity to do 
something new and different yet still stay in the ministry.  As a result, I now have a new appreciation of what Presbytery 
Executives do that I never had before. 

3. Fortunately the Presbytery Office is in the small town of Montrose which has a beautiful view of the San Juan Mountain Range.  
I see them out my living room window and from almost everywhere I go in Montrose.   

4. I get to go home for lunch almost every day which I wasn’t able to do when living in large cities. 

5. I get to experience the four beautiful seasons of the year that Colorado offers as well as getting to drive over such beautiful 
mountains. 

6. Because of the mountains, committee meetings are held during the day so people can drive home before dark.  This means that 
almost all my evenings can be spent with my lovely wife, Cappy.  Before now, I almost always averaged three or four nightly 
meetings a week.  The downside of this situation is that we now have become hooked on a number of TV shows. 

7. As your General Presbyter, I have become involved with Synod more than I ever had been before now.  I have attended the 
annual Synod meetings in Denver and have served on the Synod Council for the past two years.  I also have attended Synod 
Forum meetings three times a year to meet with the Synod Executive and the other Presbytery Executives in the eight 
presbyteries of the Synod of the Rocky Mountains.  These meetings worked as a support group and gave me an additional 
appreciation of our Presbyterian connectional system and what goes on in our Synod. 

8. Most pastors only get to attend General Assembly once or twice during their entire ministry.  I had gone twice before coming to 
Colorado, but now have been able to attend three more General Assemblies.  Although these assemblies have dealt with a 
number of controversial issues, they have once again given me a deep appreciation for our Presbyterian form of government 
and how we do business. 

9. The Presbytery of Western Colorado is the second smallest presbytery in the denomination with only sixteen churches.  As a 
result, I assumed that life might be rather uneventful for me as a General Presbyter.  Much to my surprise, life here has been 
anything but uneventful.  Over the past five years, eleven churches have had pastor turnovers.  Sadly three of these turnovers 
were the result of the pastor being asked to leave.  Unfortunately the Ouray church withdrew from our denomination.  
However, we added a new Union Church in Ridgeway.  We also dealt with the future of the Presbytery structure in light of the 
current recession.  Work in this presbytery has not been dull! 

10.  Much to my delight I have enjoyed serving in a small presbytery where everyone gets to know each other.  The average 
attendance here at presbytery meetings is fifty.  At the other larger presbyteries in which I served, the average attendance was 
five hundred.  Since we get to know each other in this presbytery, we treat each other with respect even when we differ.  This is 
not the case in larger presbyteries.  This is by far my favorite presbytery of the ten presbyteries that I have served. 

11.   One of my favorite parts of my job description was to be a pastor to pastors.  This meant that I talked to pastors regularly by 
phone and became acquainted with them, their churches, and their families.  I also had the privilege of attending worship 
annually, hearing the pastors preach, and at the presbytery’s expense getting to take the pastor and his/her family out to eat.  
Unfortunately this never happens in larger presbyteries since the Presbytery Executives are too busy putting out fires that are 
constantly cropping up.  

12.  My best blessing has been the wonderful new friendships that have been formed while working with the presbytery staff, the 
people who have served on the various presbytery committees, and the people attending our presbytery meetings.  Thank you 
one and all for being God’s blessings to me over the past five years.        
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It is time to order the  
2013 Mission Yearbook for Prayer and Study : 

How many Loaves have You?  
 

The Mission Yearbook for Prayer & Study is a daily 
devotional resource with 365 inspiring mission stories 

that come from next door and around the globe. It 
inspires thousands of Presbyterians daily as they uphold 

the mission of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) in 
prayer. The stories in the 2013 Mission Yearbook were 
gathered around the question of Jesus to his disciples, 
“How many loaves have you?” from Mark 6:38. The 

book is filled with stories of God’s abundance in the face 
of overwhelming needs and a scarcity of resources.  

 
Please notify Beth in the Presbytery office how many you  or your congregation 

would like to order by October 29, 2012  and she will place a group order to 
help us all save money.  
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